
Lockington, Elliott (SPAC/PSPC)

From: Media <media@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>
Sent: April 16, 2020 7:05 PM
To: Roy, Cecely (SPAC/PSPC)
Cc: Me'Shel Gulliver Bélanger; Harris, Emily (SPAC/PSPC); Media; Jean-François Létourneau
Subject: RE: **Detect and Correct - CP - N95s

Hi Cecely,

Thank you for flagging. We contacted a reporter from the CP and they will follow up with the editors to make sure it’s
adjusted.

Thanks,

Stefanie

From: Roy, Cecely (SPAC/PSPC) [mailto:cecely.roy@canada.ca]
Sent: April 16, 2020 6:07 PM
To: Media <media@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>
Cc: Me'Shel Gulliver Bélanger <MeShel.GulliverBelanger@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca>; Emily Harris <Emily.Harris@canada.ca>
Subject: **Detect and Correct - CP - N95s

Hi media team,

Can we please issue a direct and correct on the CP article linked below to clarify that the 1.1 M are not arriving
in Canada this week from China, that as per the PM’s remarks on Tuesday, this number is expected to be
distributed to provinces and territories by the end of this week.

The Minister said today that Canada has received around 2M N95s collectively, and we are expecting another 4
flights with supplies including N95s over the next week to arrive.

https://www.kelownanow.com/news/news/National_News/Over_a_million_N95_masks_will_arrive_from_Chi 
na this week minister says/#fs 85227 

Thanks,

Cecely Roy
Press Secretary | Attachée de presse
Office of the Minister of Public Services and Procurement | Bureau de la ministre des Services publics et de
l’Approvisionnement
(343) 549-7293
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